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Comments: In light of new information continuing rising to the surface, | would like to add the following to my
previous comments:

This proposal shouldn't even be considered. Change in Control has clearly taken place as Powdr reps have
replaced Mr. Wohlfeil as Directors/Officers on HLL's 2022 Annual Report and Business Entity Report and Mr.
Wohlfeil was paid $3.5 million in October 2021 for the improvements on the permitted land. This Change in
Control calls for termination of the permit as per clause J.1 of the Special Use Permit. Powdr needs to file for a
new Special Use Permit and it needs to be subject to full Environmental Assessment, including an Environmental
Impact Statement. This should be over and done with, and the fact that it isn't, indicates blatant corruption.



